
HOW TO MAKE
PEACEFUL PROTESTORS
OF AMERICA’S TORTURE
SCHOOL LOOK LIKE
TERRORISTS
In 2001, it was uncorroborated reports that
anarchists would be joining peace activists.

In 2003, Anti-Free Trade of Americas protests
were dubiously invoked (they were also invoked
to investigate peace protestors in Pittsburgh
that year).

In 2007, the FBI tied the event with four other
open cases, including two government trespass
ones, a bank robbery, and a corruption case.

In 2009, it was the expected presence of peace
activists under investigation (among other
things) for ties to Palestinians and Colombia’s
FARC.

https://www.emptywheel.net/2015/11/12/how-to-make-peaceful-protestors-of-americas-torture-school-look-like-terrorists/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2015/11/12/how-to-make-peaceful-protestors-of-americas-torture-school-look-like-terrorists/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2015/11/12/how-to-make-peaceful-protestors-of-americas-torture-school-look-like-terrorists/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2015/11/12/how-to-make-peaceful-protestors-of-americas-torture-school-look-like-terrorists/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2015/11/12/how-to-make-peaceful-protestors-of-americas-torture-school-look-like-terrorists/
https://www.emptywheel.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Screen-Shot-2015-11-12-at-8.21.46-AM.png
https://www.emptywheel.net/2010/09/23/the-six-fbi-reports-treating-merton-center-anti-war-activism-as-terrorism/
https://www.emptywheel.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Screen-Shot-2015-11-12-at-8.30.54-AM.png
https://www.fbi.gov/foia/privacy-act/file-classifications
https://www.fbi.gov/foia/privacy-act/file-classifications
https://www.emptywheel.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Screen-Shot-2015-11-12-at-8.50.00-AM.png
http://articles.chicagotribune.com/2010-09-24/news/ct-met-fbi-terrorism-investigation-20100924_1_fbi-agents-anti-war-activists-federal-agents
http://articles.chicagotribune.com/2010-09-24/news/ct-met-fbi-terrorism-investigation-20100924_1_fbi-agents-anti-war-activists-federal-agents


The two undercover officers who long tracked
this group, “Karen Sullivan” and “Daniela
Cardenas” attended that year to spy on the
event.

Year after year, however — from 2000 until 2009,
when consultation with the FBI’s own domestic
investigations guide finally led the FBI to
shut the long-running investigation down — the
FBI found an excuse to track the annual protest
of the School of the Americas in the name of
counterterrorism preparedness, as FOIAed
documents released today reveal in detail.

In other words, year after year, even while
recording how peaceful the event was, the FBI
still tracked and coordinated with the Columbus,
GA police in the guise of counterterrorism
preparedness because a bunch of people use their
First Amendment rights to protest the murder and
torture propagated by the SOA.

Update: I originally got the year this
investigation started wrong: it was opened in
2000.
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